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Welcome Back 
I would like to start this year’s newsletters with a warm welcome 

to everyone.  The whole staff returned to the College last Friday, 

even though many had been in and out during the holiday break. 

Year 7, 11 and 12 students returned on Monday with the Year 8, 9 

and 10 students starting back on Tuesday. So far, it has been a 

smooth start to the year. As you can see by the list of dates below, 

Term 1 is again jam packed with activities and is a longer term than we have had for some 

time. 

 

New students 
We have several new students at the College including our class of 23 Year 7 students. Our 

new Year 7’s were welcomed with some balloons and streamers, along with some posters and 

individual handwritten notes from our College Captains, Izzy and Rogan. It was a really nice 

way to start the day and a video, and some photos, have been put up on our Facebook page. We 

also have new students and families in all other year levels across the school and this has seen 

our student numbers rise for the second year in a row and against a state-wide trend. 

 

YLead Conference 
During the Summer Break, Izzy, Rogan, and Amy spent three days at a live-in conference in 

Melbourne which focused on their roles as leaders at the College. School Captains and leaders 

from across the state attended the event which our Captains have described as ‘fantastic.’  Like 

the Year 7 welcome messages, I am sure we will see a range of things that will spring from the 

conference, as we have in past years. 

 

New Staff 
After farewelling several staff last year, we have several new staff at the College, and it is the 
first time in almost 18 months where the school is fully staffed. Miss. Rachel Brown is a   

Leading Teacher and will be teaching Maths and Science. Miss. Stephanie Ashley will be 
teaching English and Humanities and Mr. Zac MacDonald is in PE and Outdoor Education. 
Miss. Emily Goode, who started with us last year, will also be teaching Maths and Science and 

we also welcome back Miss. India Griffiths, who is returning from family leave to take some 
PE, Health and Humanities. We also welcome Mrs. Stacey Wandel who will be taking up the 
role of Canteen Manager. I am sure that all the students and our whole College Community 
will make all our new staff feel welcome. 

Canteen 
At the end of last year, considering a couple of significant events, School Council made the  

decision to purchase a food van and to run our own canteen. To that end, we are expecting our 
new food van to arrive late next week, and we have appointed Stacey Wandel to run the      
canteen. Students have been informed that they are required to bring food from home this week 

and, while we are planning on running a BBQ on Monday and a few other options throughout 
next week, it would be wise to bring food from home next week as well. We will advertise  
special lunches on Facebook and Compass. If your child does not have any food to bring to 

school, they can catch up with Mrs. Chapman on any day. 

Principal’s Report 
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Uniform and Hats 
It is really pleasing to see most of our students in full school  

uniform – including full black shoes – at the beginning of the 

year. Most students have also been in broad brimmed hats outside, which is necessary during 

Terms 1 and 4. If you child is out of uniform for any reason, please provide a note, preferably 

in their diary and we will issue a uniform pass. 

 

Swimming Sports 
Next Monday we have the House Swimming Sports and, as we do every year, – we are push-

ing participation and support. We are more than aware that not all students enjoy swimming – 

but it is about coming along and having a go – and supporting your house and teammates. If 

there is a reason that a student cannot swim, there are also plenty of jobs to be done on then 

day – like helping to cook or sell the BBQ, marshalling or just helping time-keep or record  

results. Students are also strongly encouraged to come along in house colours for the day. 

 
Period 1 and 2 will be normal classes and then we will all head to the pool aiming to start at 

11:00am. 

School Photos 
Next Friday we are having school photos – and our photos will be starting at midday – after the 

Primary School photos. This is a day where we require all students to be in full school uniform, 
so if you are experiencing any difficulties in obtaining uniform, please let us know before    
Friday. 

SSL Community Leadership Project 
Last term, we had students attend the School for Student Leadership and part their experience 

is to organise and conduct a Community Leadership Project or CLP. Our students –   
DustyRaiyn, Scarlett, Owen, Ava, and Elsie have been planning a clean up day at Lord Nelson 
Park, which will take place Monday 13th February. This will involve all Year 7 to 10 students 
and the Grade 6 students from the Primary School and St. Patrick’s. It will run from recess and  

students will return to school before the end of the day. More information will be provided 
next week. 

Rogan Hando – NG Youth Citizen of the year 
We were very proud to learn that Rogan Hando had been awarded the Northern Grampians 
Shire Youth Citizen of the Year at last week’s Australia Day Ceremony. Congratulations 

Rogan. Well deserved! 
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Monday, 6th February  – House Swimming 

Friday, 10th February  – School Photos 

Monday, 13th February  – SSL day at Lord Nelson Park 

Friday, 17th February  – School Leaders Ceremony @10am at the Town Hall 

Monday, 20th February  – NCD Swimming 

Wednesday, 22nd February  – Welcome to Year 7 and new Families BBQ 

Monday, 27th February  – Year 7 Camp 

Thursday, 9th March – NCD Triathlon  

Monday, 13th March – Labour Day Holiday 

Tuesday, 14th March – Year 8 Camp 

Wednesday, 15th March – Year 7 & 9 NAPLAN Testing begins 
 

 

Apologies for the very long report – but as I said at the start, there is a lot going 

on – and I haven’t even mentioned the building works! 
 

 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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Just down the road from Paradise 
 

The new 2023 Year 7s began their first week of Secondary School with aplomb, 
leaving a very good impression on their peers and staff. Due to the extensive 
transition period at the end of 2022, it was pleasing to see that they were not 
overwhelmed by the experience of the first day of the 2023 school year.  
Fortunately, they were also not underwhelmed by the experience, either.  
 
“Whelmed” would seem to be the correct word for their day, although I’d hasten 
to point out that they were neither submerged nor buried during their first few 
hours of Secondary School. 
 
The students endured the usual plethora of admin tasks to begin their year,  
including, but not limited to; diary use, locker organisation, school rules, phone 
lockup, lunch passes, uniform requirements, workbook setup, timetabling, ICT  
contracts, seating plans and bell times. 
 
You’re probably exhausted just reading that  
list – so kudos to the Year 7s for making it 
through all of that, on day one, without  
completely dissolving into a puddle of confusion  
and anxiety! 
 

After all of that, students finally got to enjoy 
their first classes. I won’t bore you with the   
minutiae of their first lessons in English, Maths, 
Science, et. al. I’m sure they were bursting at 
the seams to fill you in when they got home… 

 
 

Yr. 7’s First Day — 30/01/23 
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Yr. 7 Welcome BBQ — 22/02/23 
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Hi, I'm Miss. Emily Goode. I'll be teaching Maths and Science for 
some of the Year 9 and 10’s this year. I spent most of my teen years 
in Bendigo and went to university at La Trobe University for my  
Bachelor of Civil Engineering (Honours). I now live out of town. 
 
Before working as a High School teacher, I was a Teaching Associate 
in the Engineering Department of La Trobe University while working  
towards my PhD in Hydraulic Engineering, teaching Maths,  
Hydraulics, and Innovation subjects. My PhD work was starting to 

create a way of assessing Water Management Systems to see how well they are working. 
This involved working with a range of councils, mainly Bendigo and Macedon Ranges, where 
I worked as an Environmental Engineer. My other passion in education has been working 
with the Discovery Centre in Bendigo teaching science workshops online during lockdowns 
and in person visiting rural schools around Victoria. 
 
Other hobbies of mine are Sewing, 20th Century History, crafts of many kinds, DND and  
looking after my parents' conservation land in Carapooee with my two dogs, Einstein and  
Arabella. 
 
I am super excited for a big year of hands-on Science and Maths. 

 

 
 

Hi, I’m Mr. Zac MacDonald 

 

I am teaching Year 9 and 11 PE, as well as, Year 11 Outdoor Ed.  

 

I grew up in Bendigo. This is my first school to teach at and I am  

currently completing my teaching degree in Ballarat.  

 

In my spare time I like keeping fit, reading, and studying various 

branches of science, such as Physics, Biology, Psychology and  

     Exercise Science.  

 

I am excited to be working at the Secondary College this year 

and continuing my development in becoming the best teacher 

I can be.  

 

Welcome our New Staff 
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My name is Rachel Brown. I spent my childhood in Kerang and 

moved to Bendigo to earn my teaching degree.  

In 2019, my partner and I moved to Inglewood and have been 

happily living there ever since. I previously taught in Bendigo and 

am very excited to becoming a part of the St. Arnaud community.  

I teach Maths and Science, but outside of school hours, I enjoy 

renovating our house and spending time with my two boisterous 

dogs! 

 
 

Hi, my name is Stacey Wandel and I am the new Canteen  
Manager. 
 
I have worked in Hospitality for many years and I am excited to 
organise and run the canteen at the St. Arnaud Secondary  
College. 
 
I am the current Under 14’s Netball Coach for St. Arnaud. 
 
I am married with 2 children and our family run a farm in Kooreh 
and we are very much looking forward to the year ahead.  

 

 
My name is Stephanie Ashley. 

 

I was teaching special education in Ballarat but have taught  
visual and performing arts in the outback on Queensland which 
was an amazing experience. I'm teaching English at SASC.      
Years 7 - 9. 
 
I was born in Nottingham England and grew up in Hobart,  
Tasmania.  
 
My hobbies are yoga, dance,  

            fashion design, gardening, dogs, 
            WW2 and psychology. 
 

Welcome our New Staff 
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This week saw the 

Year 11 Food Studies 
students cooking for 

the first time down at 
the CFA kitchen 

where they prepared 
and cooked two  

recipes. 
 

The students have been looking at the ‘Origins 
of foods’. One of the items were Tahini and 

Honey biscuits which were a great  
success.  

 
Wheat was one of the first cereal crops to be 
domesticated and cultivated in the region of  
ancient Mesopotamia . These biscuits use a  
mixture of seeds (Pumpkin and sesame) and 

grains (Oats) that would have been important 
ingredients grown in Mesopotamia.  

 
The second item was Chicken tacos. Where they 

made their own tortillas and filling. In 5,000 
BCE Sumerian farmers developed  

irrigation canals which allowed wheat to grow. 
Corn was grown in Mesoamerica from 3,500 BCE.  

 
In the next few weeks the  

students will be creating their dishes from Hunter and gatherer 
tribes. 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Yr. 11 Food Studies 
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School for Student Leadership (Alpine Campus) 
Community Learning Project 

 

Lord Nelson Clean-up – Monday 13th February 
 

During Term 4 of 2022, Scarlett Hand, Owen Lowe, DustyRaiyn McIntyre, Elsie 
Patton, Ava Wilson and Erin Meredith attended the Alpine Campus of the School 

for Student Leadership, located at Dinner Plain in the Victorian highlands. 
 

As a part of our Alpine School experience we have organised a Community 
Learning Project (CLP). Originally, we planned to organise a clean up around 

Walker’s Lake, but with the floods and lack of camping, this isn’t a viable option 
for us anymore. For our project to have a real impact, we have changed the  

location of our clean up to the area behind Lord Nelson Park, where the Cross 
Country is held each year.  

 
The clean-up will occur on Monday the 13th of February, during periods 3 and 4. 
Students from years 7 to 10 will participate and will be joined by year 6 students 

from the two primary schools.  
 

 
A BBQ will be provided for lunch.  

 
 

Finally, the day will be casual dress for students 
in Years 7-10. Students are  

encouraged to wear hi-vis fluoro colours for a 
gold coin donation in order to  
further support the clean up.  

 
 
 

SSL — Community Learning Project 
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School Doctor 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

We are very lucky to have Dr Mohammad Jawad and Practice 

Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every Tuesday once again this year. 

This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see Mrs. 

Chapman. 
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Office News 
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Office News 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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BYOD Program 2023 
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A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 



 17 

 

 

The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Community Information 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

February Mon 6th House Swimming Sports 

 Tues 7th Dr. MJ Starts 

 Wed 8th Yr. 7—10 Immunisations 

 Fri 10th School Photos 

 Mon 13th Yr. 7 — 10 SSL Day @ Lord Nelson Park (Period 3 — 6) 

 Fri 17th Leadership Ceremony @10am — Town Hall 

 Mon 20th NCD Swimming  

 Tues 21st Yr. 7 Practice Naplan  - Period 1 & 2  

 Wed 22nd Welcome BBQ — Yr. 7 and Families 

 Fri 24th Yr. 9 Practice Naplan  -  Period 3 & 4 

 Mon — Fri 27th—3rd Yr. 7 Camp — Creswick Log Cabin 

March Thurs 9th NCD Triathlon 

 Mon 13th LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 

 Tues 14th LMR Swimming  

 Tues — Fri 14th — 17th Yr. 8 Camp — Creswick Log Cabin 

 Wed—Fri 15th—17th Yr. 7 & 9—Naplan   

 Tues 21st Harmony Day 

 Thurs 23rd Walk for Autism Day 

 Mon 27th House Athletics 

 Fri 31st Yr. 10 — 11 Man Cave & Flourish Girl 

April Wed 5th Diversity Dash 

 Thurs 6th End of Term 1 

 Fri 7th GOOD FRIDAY HOLIDAY 

 Mon 24th Term 2 Starts 

 Tues 25th ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY 


